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Report to Corporate Services Committee 

To: Chair and Members 
  Corporate Services Committee 
From: Rumina Morris, Director-Anti Racism and Anti-Oppression 
Subject: 2021 Accessibility Compliance Report  
Date: December 13, 2021  
 

Recommendation  

That, on the recommendation of the Director Ant-Racism and Anti-Oppression, and with the 
concurrence of the City Manager, the following Report BE RECEIVED for information purposes.  

Executive Summary 

The City of London’s 2021 Accessibility Compliance Report has been completed. All areas are 
in full compliance with the exception of web accessibility (Appendix A: 14).  

Throughout 2020 and into 2021, Civic staff engaged with extensive work to ensure all public-
facing apps and websites are WCAG 2.0 AA compliant. Despite the significant operational 
impacts of the response to COVID-19, the majority of the applications and websites are 
compliant, however, there are five remaining applications and one website left to remediate. For 
this reason, the submission to the province is a report of the progress to date, including the list 
of remaining applications and website which will become compliant in 2022.   

Once submitted, a copy of the report is made publicly available on the City’s accessibility 
webpage.   

1.0 Background Information 

Under the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, 2005, a compliance report is required 
to be submitted to the Accessibility Directorate of Ontario (‘ADO’) by a designated public sector 
organization, such as the City of London, every two years and the reports must be made 
available to the public. 
 
The compliance report format is determined by the ADO and released to organizations in 
advance for review, certification, and submission by the deadline associated with each 
organization. The compliance report was released in June 2021. At this time Civic 
Administration reviewed the report and connected with each Service Area responsible for the 
administration of accessibility.   
 
The purpose of this report is to provide Council with the completed 2021 Accessibility 
Compliance Report (Appendix A) which has been completed and which will be submitted to the 
Province by December 31, 2021.  
 
As noted in the executive summary above, all areas are in full compliance with the exception of 
web accessibility (Appendix A: 14).  Throughout 2020 and into 2021, Civic staff engaged with 
extensive work to ensure all public-facing apps and websites are WCAG 2.0 AA compliant. 
Despite the significant operational impacts of the response to Covid-19, the majority of the 
applications and websites are compliant, however, there are five remaining applications and one 
website left to remediate.  

The submission to the province reports on the progress to date and indicates the list of 
remaining applications and website will become compliant in 2022. Once the website and 
applications are compliant, another report will be filed to the Accessibility Directorate of Ontario 
and made publicly available on the City’s accessibility webpage.  
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Prepared by:  Melanie Stone, Accessibility, and Inclusion Advisor  
Submitted by: Rumina Morris, Director, Anti-Racism and Anti-

Oppression  
Recommended by:  Rumina Morris, Director, Anti-Racism and Anti-

Oppression 
Concurred by:   Lynne Livingstone, City Manager  
 



 
  

Appendix A: Accessibility Compliance Report 2021 
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